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Representation on behalf of Mr S R Bowring Matter 5/ Representor 57/Mr S  

By Ian Baseley Associates R Bowring 

 

Matter 5 – 24 

This concerns the Site Specific issues in relation to the Sherwood Area and the 

Inspector has raised the question of whether the policies include adequate and 

appropriate safeguards with regard to the potential effects of development on, inter 

alia, biodiversity and local amenity.  In this respect, the continuing assessment of Site 

ED/Ho/2 off Mansfield Road, Edwinstowe has concluded that development on the site 

could have a negative impact on the Sherwood Forest Country Park and for that 

reason it would need at least to incorporate a Strategic Landscape Buffer.  

Accordingly, it is considered that the continuing allocation of that site does not 

include the required safeguards with regard to biodiversity and local amenity because, 

in the light of the reasonable alternative that has been put forward, there is simply no 

need for the identification of this site for housing purposes.  Moreover this is clearly 

not appropriate in an instance where such extensive buffer provision needs to be 

incorporated. 

 

Matter 5 – 27 

In respect of sites within the Mansfield Fringe Area the Inspector has raised the 

question of whether the policies include adequate and appropriate safeguards with 

regard to the potential effects of development on, inter alia, the historic environment.  

In this respect it is considered that the policies do not incorporate the appropriate 

safeguards in respect of Site Cl/MU/1 at the former Clipstone Colliery because there 

appears to be a presumption that the Listed headstocks will be allowed to be removed 

whereas all the indications from the bodies involved, ie English Heritage and 

Nottinghamshire County Council are, to the contrary, that the Authority should 

proceed on the basis of the stronger likelihood that they will not be allowed to be 

removed.  Consequently the wrong approach has been adopted without sufficient 

regard to the potential effects of the development on the historic environment. 

 

General Comment 

In the context of both of the above matters it has previously been pointed out that 

within the earlier site selection process, sites were discounted which would have a 

significant negative impact on nationally and internationally important nature 

conservation sites and national heritage assets.  Both of these restrictions apply in 

relation to the above sites because the Sherwood Forest Country Park is of both 

national and international importance as a nature conservation site and by virtue of the 

fact that the headstocks are listed they are by definition a national heritage asset. 

 

Furthermore, the attached recent newspaper article announces a planned investment to 

significantly upgrade the Sherwood Forest visitor attraction including the natural 

history interests and in itself this scheme could generate substantial additional traffic 

on the village’s road network that will be further strained by this. 
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